

June 15, 2018

Mr. John Jaquez 200 Rd 4599 Blanco, New Mexico 87412

Re: Access for Environmental Activities on Jaquez Property

Mr. Jaquez,

I am writing to verify my understanding of your response to El Paso CGP Company, LLC's (EPCGP's) request to install a monitoring well on your property. By way of background, in May of this year I called you after sending email notification of El Paso CGP Company, LLC's intention to install a monitoring well in the former MW-8 location in accordance with direction from the New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (NMOCD). At that time you told me that you wanted to schedule a meeting with NMOCD to discuss the project. I contacted the NMOCD case manager, Randy Bayliss, and on May 22nd called you back to work out a satisfactory meeting date and time. At that time you informed me that a separate company, BP, had experienced a release in the vicinity of EPCGP's soil excavation a few months ago, and that you are unable to proceed forward or allow EPCGP to conduct any further work until the issue with BP is addressed.

After our May 22, 2018 conversation, I contacted Steve Moskal, Field Environmental Coordinator with BP, and the local environmental remediation manager for BP, and he confirmed that there had been a leak in the transmission pipe between the meter house and the main Enterprise pipeline. Mr. Moskal told me that the release was dry gas, and that BP has documentation that the release did not exceed any reportable quantities. Mr. Moskal also stated that the pipe was not repaired and is no longer in service as all gas now moves to the Enterprise pipeline through the second, parallel pipe. Mr. Moskal stated that BP is planning to abandon the two wells and all facilities on the Jaquez property, and thus chose to take the broken line out of service instead of repairing it.

On May 23rd I called you back to convey what I heard from BP regarding the nature of the release and to inquire whether this information caused you to reevaluate having a meeting with EPCGP and NMOCD. You stated that it was your understanding that there had been a "significant release of liquid" from the BP pipeline, and reiterated that at this time you are focused on the issues with BP and do not want EPCGP to access your property to conduct the activities requested by NMOCD nor do you want to meet with NMOCD and EPCGP.

The purpose of this letter is to verify that I correctly understand your position so please let me know if you disagree with what I've written. I will be in touch periodically to check on your position regarding EPCGP's access to your property for continuation of site activities requested by NMOCD. If you have any questions about communication, please don't hesitate to contact me at 713-420-3475.

Sincerely,

Joseph Wiley, P.G.

Project Manager, Pipeline Remediation

Joseph Wiley

CC: Randy Bayliss - NMOCD